Regular Meeting		                        	        		February 24, 2020
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, February 24th, 2020 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2106 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Lanny Wertz with Supervisors Patrick Deitick, Matthew Dodge and Kaydee Miller present.  Supervisor Richard Barto was absent.  Visitors present included Bill Staggert, Kurt Hausammann, Jr., Bob Eder, David Williams, Todd A Winder, Merv Stoltzfus and Paul A. Wertman.

Public Concern – Kurt Hausamman, Director of West Branch Regional Authority, was present to discuss his new position.  He wants to meet with all the partners of the Authority and have a good line of communication.  He wishes to improve and foster a good partnership.  Bob Eder informed the Supervisors the ten wheelers parked across from his property are now gone and thanked the Supervisors.

The minutes from the Work Session and Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Road Master Report – The crew mixed anti-skid, washed the 2006, 2017 and the 2012, checked the logging job on McNett Road, checked mud on Snaurytown and noticed the berm is in bad shape.  They got new tires on the 2006, checked PA One Calls, talked to two men from Fairfield Township about our salt shed and discussed with them about the moon paver.  The crew loaded trucks for the storm, put anti-skid on roads, cleaned roads after the storm, cleaned storm drains and went to training at Duboistown Fire Hall.  They repaired and replaced signs that were knocked down, cut stubs for the signs, checked construction crew on West Blind Road and informed them they have to permit the school buses on the road.  The crew inspected the backhoe and 2017, transferred the title to the trailer with the generator at King’s A-1 and picked up trash on Township roads.  They cleaned the floor in 1st bay of the salt shed to make room for delivery, took care of dead deer on State Home Road and put anti-skid on Pinchtown and Cemetery.  Supervisors Barto, Deitrick and Wertz travelled the Township roads and feel Strouse Rd., Heilman Circle and a short strip on State Home Road need attention. 

 	Unfinished Business – Resolution 20-01, Transfer of Restaurant Liquor License – Sheetz, was adopted on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Dodge, unanimous vote.  The Supervisors decided our Solicitor should not take an active role in Wenger’s Feed Mill Tax Assessment Appeal.  There will be an Open House at PENN Power Group on Thursday, March 5th between the hours of 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.

New Business – The short form of the 2019 Audit will be advertised in the Williamsport Sun-Gazette.  An advertisement for the tractor will be available in the Shopper and Sun-Gazette.  Bank account papers were signed by the Supervisors for check signing.  Supervisor Deitrick announced to disregard the letter from Scott Williams referring to the agreement with the Fire Company as there will be changes.

Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   






The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Dodge, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	10 Checks	$ 2,775.21
			State Fund	 	  0 Checks	$          .00
		 
	Public Comment – Gentlemen from Sheetz announced they want to start construction March 9th, 2020.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.

	At this time the Supervisors went into an Executive Session.



							Janet F. Mincemoyer, Secretary




					 
